# **HAVE-O-GRAM**



### **LIFESONG**

Dear Friends in Christ, Jesus said, "Follow me, and I will make you fishers of men." Matthew 4:19 Summer is upon us. Some of us like to take out the old fishing pole, or get out the boat, and go fishin'. It's relaxing and fun. The majority of the people Jesus called to be his followers were fishermen on the Sea of Galilee. Of course, they weren't just fishing for fun, they fished for a living. Jesus called them to leave their nets and follow Him. He said that this would mean a different kind of fishing, fishing for people. How do you fish for people? When it comes to catching people for the Kingdom of God, I believe that we are the bait, Jesus is the hook, and God is just waiting to reel them in. People are starving for genuine love, and people who live authentic caring lives. Show them, tell them, invite them to know the Jesus you love. Summer is a great time to bring them to church. We have a 10 a.m. service that is the most popular time for worship, and it's also available on our HavelockUMC YouTube channel live. It will also be recorded and available on Facebook and our Website. and Sermon By Phone 402-205-8739.

We'll still have very special music, and a strong message from God's Word. I believe Jesus is calling us to fish for people, and bring them with us to church. I realize that many of us are gone for various reasons over the weekend in the summer. I hope that you will find ways to worship with others when you're gone from us. When you are in town, remember to come and worship and bring a friend. This will be my last month as pastor of Havelock United Methodist Church. I have enjoyed my time here these past 4 years. Our Staff Parish Relations Committee is sponsoring a farewell and retirement celebration lunch on June 26th after church. My prayer for you is that God will continue to complete the work God has used me to begin in you (Philippians 1: 6) and I believe Jesus is going to do even greater things through you in the years ahead. I pray that you will welcome Pastor Kyu with open arms and hearts. He will probably be different and do different things. God loves variety. I hope none of you will ever say "But Pastor Todd always did it this way."Let's sing a lifesong of summer fishing for people this June. Love in Christ, Pastor Todd

# PEACE WITH JUSTICE

SPECIAL OFFERING SUNDAY
JUNE 12

"Our Special Principles call us to love our enemies, seek justice, and serve as reconcilers of conflict. We insist that the first moral duty of all nations is to work together to resolve by peaceful means every dispute that arises between or among them. Each Annual Conference has a Peace with Justice Coordinator developing local social justice ministries. Fifty percent of the offering remains in your annual conference to support this ministry". Visit UMC.org/yourimpact for more information on how your contributions make a difference.

### FINANCIAL UPDATE

BY: PATRICIA HUGHES - FINANCIAL CHAIR

Financial update from the Finance Committee through end of April 2022:

Giving \$56,109.98 Expenses. \$59,293.43 Shortage (\$3,183.45)

Note we are still operating with a small positive cash flow due to taking money out of our savings account. We are still spending more than we are seeing come in as giving.

Please remember you can mail a check into the church or drop one off using the mailbox in the alley. You can give online, looking for the updated link on our Facebook page or you can go to our website at www.havelockumc.org.

Of course if you're attending church you can put one in the offering plate. Please contact me at 402440752 if you have any questions or need help setting up your online giving.



Pastor Todd's retirement celebration on Sunday, June 26th at 11:00 am. We will share in a meal together and celebrate Pastor Todd's 44 years of service with the United Methodist Church.

Please RSVP to the church office no later than June 15th. You may RSVP by:

Phone: 402-466-6736 Email: havelockumc@gmail.com Mail: 4140 N 60th St. Lincoln, NE 68507

Please include your name and how many are in your party. We are so excited to have the opportunity to celebrate with you!





Join us for coffee and refreshments before worship on Sunday mornings in the Friendship Parlor at 8:30 am.



# SCRIP CARDS

If you are interested in buying SCRIP cards contact Pati Hughes at 402-440-7512 for delivery or pick-up options. You can also purchase the SCRIP cards on Sunday morning in the East hall. Our church receives a percentage of all

## 19TH ANNUAL 4TH OF JULY PARTY

Please plan to join us on Monday, July 4th from 12:00 pm - 2:00 pm for our 19th annual 4th of July party! This year we will have Fire Station #5 in attendance, plus free food, games, prizes, and a garage sale with quarter and dollar tables. Pastor Kyu and his family will also be in attendance to meet more of the congregation and the community.

At this time we are needing volunteers to set up starting at 8:00 am, run games, operate the snow cone machine, and tear down around 2:00 pm. We are also needing donations of cookies, 2 liter bottles of pop, and decorative pencils. If you would prefer, you are welcome to give a monetary donation and the money will be used to purchase things needed for the party. Please place monetary donations in an envelope and label it for the 4th of July party. You may place these in the offering plate, or give to the church office or Luetta Sinner. Also, if you have any garage sale items to donate, please bring those items in as well.

Tables will be set up in the narthex starting June 5th for non-monetary donations. If you have any questions or would like to volunteer to help, please contact Luetta Sinner at 402-890-4915.

# PLEASE KEEP US **UPDATED!**

Please let the church office know if there has been a birth, baptism, marriage, illness, or death in your family that you would like to share. Let us know if someone is hospitalized or needs our prayers. If you would like immediate prayers for the individual call, the church office (402-466-6736) or The 2022 Flower Calendar has been Beth Honnen (402-466-5722) and we will initiate the Prayer Chain.

#### PLEASE NOTE...

The friendship parlor will be used for the NE state special election polling on Tuesday, June 28th. FoodNet will be moved to Monday, June 27th at 4:30 pm for this week.

## FLOWER CALENDAR

placed by the church office. If you would like to furnish flowers for the worship services you may sign up on Sunday mornings or call the church office, 402-466-6736.

#### ANNUAL CONFERENCE

The Great Plains Annual Conference will be held June 8-11 at the LaVista Conference Center in LaVista, NE. This year's theme is "Reimagine Discipleship". Please visit https://www.greatplainsumc.org/annualcon ference for more information.

## THANK YOU!

The family of Wyona Markwardt would like to thank Havelock UMC for our continued thoughts, prayers, and kinds words for Wyona. She loved her church family, and the support given over the past few months will always be remembered.

*	<b>₹</b>					
Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
			Trustees 1 7:00 pm	2	<b>AA 7:00 pm</b> 3	4
8:30 am Fellowship Coffee 5 9:00 am Adult Sunday School 10:00 am Morning Worship	<b>AA</b> 7:00 pm 6	FoodNet 7 4:30 pm	Finance 8 7:00 pm	9	<b>AA 7:00 pm</b> 1 ()	11
8:30 am Fellowship Coffee 129:00 am Adult Sunday School 10:00 am Morning Worship  Peace with Justice special offering	<b>AA 7:00 pm</b> 13	FoodNet 14 4:30 pm	Ad Council 15 7:00 pm	16	AA 7:00 pm 1 7	18 8:30 am Esther Circle @ Panera
8:30 am Fellowship Coffee 19 9:00 am Adult Sunday School 10:00 am Morning Worship	<b>AA</b> 7: <b>00</b> pm 20	FoodNet 21 4:30 pm	22	23 Priscilla Circle @ 10:00 am room 4	AA 7:00 pm 24	25
8:30 am Fellowship Coffee 26 9:00 am Adult Sunday School 9:30 am Outreach Meeting 10:00 am Morning Worship 11:00 am Pastor Todd's Party	AA 7:00 pm 27 FoodNet 4:30 pm	State special <sup>28</sup> election - Friendship Parlor - all day	29 Last Wednesday Community Supper 5:00 pm	30		